




dedication
Dedication

“It was important to me to be in my hometown of New Orleans on the 
anniversary of the rig explosion that claimed 11 lives and led to the largest 
oil spill in our nation’s history.  It was inspiring to see some of the recovery 
work that is already taking place and to be reminded of the resolve of the 
people here.  With the memory of this tragedy still clear in our minds, we 
are dedicated to working with gulf residents to rebuild this region, restore 
its fragile wetlands that are the foundation of the gulf’s  thriving ecosystem, 
and re-envision a better future for gulf communities.” 

--   Lisa P. Jackson, Administrator 
     U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
     April 20, 2011

We salute the men and women 
of our Armed Forces 

To the citizens of the Gulf Coast as they work to 
restore their communities after the 2010 
BP oil spill.

We stand with the people of Japan as they 
overcome the devastation of the earthquake and 
tsunami in their country.

Our thoughts are with the Americans in the 
southeastern region of  our country who are 
coping with the destruction left behind by the 
recent deadly tornadoes.





Welcome to the 2011
Environmental Merit Awards Ceremony 

Congratulations to all of our 2011 Environmental Merit Award 
winners. These awards are near and dear to my heart because they 
celebrate and underscore the importance of environmental steward-
ship in New England.

In these challenging economic times, many environmental priorities 
may seem to take a back seat. To me, it is very clear that these two 
dimensions of our society are intrinsically linked. The healthier the 
environment is, the more investment is possible and vice versa. 

As stewards for the New England environment, our 2011 award 
winners understand this link. I appreciate the risk taking and inno-
vation your work often requires. You are the champions who are 
making real differences in communities across the region, and you 
are helping to spread awareness of the importance of environmental 
investment right now. 

At EPA, we work for the environment every day, and  it is always 
so rewarding to witness other people volunteering to join us as we 
strive to achieve our common goals. All of us at EPA New England 
take great pride in your work and we thank you for being the 
leaders you are.

Congratulations to all of today’s recipients.

Sincerely,

Curt Spalding
Regional Administrator, EPA New England
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Brownie Carson
Under the capable guidance and prin-
cipled vision of Brownie Carson, the 
Natural Resources Council of Maine 
has worked to integrate the principles 
of sustainability into state law, public 
process, rule-making, and unorganized 
territory, county and local ordinances 
and practices. The common thread 
has been to protect the commons, to 

reduce external costs and to maintain or improve the ability of 
the greatest number of people to have the highest quality of life. 
The Council has succeeded to help pass legislation that leads the 
country in recognizing the value of the precautionary principle, 
extended producer responsibility and other product stewardship 
principles. For more than two decades, Brownie Carson has been 
at the center of the action for any signifi cant environmental battles 
and “sustainability” initiatives in Maine. Under his leadership, the 
Council has worked to integrate the principles of sustainability into 
state law, public process and local policy. It repeatedly has been 
able to craft coalitions that agreed on protecting the resources that 
make Maine’s quality of life possible and has been an example 
of how a group of determined and caring individuals consistently 
can focus careful attention to effect the best possible outcome for 
the environment and the public.

Andy Falender
During his 22-year tenure as President 
of the Appalachian Mountain Club 
(AMC), Andy Falender is credited 
with turning around the nation’s oldest 
outdoor recreation and conservation 
organization, increasing its member-
ship and endowment as well as 
embarking on an ambitious agenda 
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to expand trails stewardship, youth programming, conservation 
advocacy and new outdoor experiences for the public. Andy 
oversaw AMC’s growth as a regional conservation leader in 
New Hampshire and Maine and across the Northeast. While 
AMC continues its historical connection to the White Mountain 
National Forest (WMNF), the Club founded the Northern Forest 
Alliance during Andy’s tenure, focusing its membership on the 
Massachusetts Forest and Parks Alliance’s issues and taking a 
leadership role in creating the Mid-Atlantic Highlands Coalition, 
which resulted in passage of the Highlands Conservation Act. 
Ultimately, AMC applied its conservation and recreation manage-
ment expertise to direct ownership and conservation of 66,000 
acres of forest land in Maine’s 100-Mile Wilderness through its 
ongoing Maine Woods Initiative.

Recent conservation efforts in which Andy took a signifi cant 
leadership role include the launch of Mountain Watch “citizen-
scientist” program, enabling members and guests to measure 
indicators of air quality and climate change; AMC and partners’ 
advocacy to designate for preservation an additional 34,500 acres 
of wilderness in the White Mountain National Forest; AMC’s 
2007 $1,004,484 multi-year and multi-organization NOAA 
research grants on air pollutant and climate change impacts to 
high elevation ecosystems of the Northeastern mountains; and, 
opening the Gorman Chairback Lodge and Cabins in 2010, a new 
outdoor recreation destination with a LEED-registered design.

Over the last ten years, AMC has conserved over 1.5 million acres 
of land throughout the region, both directly and through partners 
and maintains 1,500 miles of trails, provides outdoor experiences 
to over 45,000 young people annually. Today, the organization 
focuses on issues vital to the mountains, rivers, and trails of the 
region, including air quality, wind power siting, climate impacts 
on alpine ecosystems, and riverway protection and stewardship.

In late 2010, in honor of EPA’s 40th anniversary, the Aspen Institute - an international 
nonprofi t dedicated to fostering enlightened leadership and open-minded dialogue -- unveiled a list 
of 10 ways the EPA has strengthened America over the past 40 years.  The list was compiled by a 
group of more than 20 environmental thought leaders, including several former EPA offi cials, con-
vened by the Aspen Institute’s Energy and Environment Program. The group included people with 
experience in government, non-profi t organizations and private sector companies who interact with 
the agency. We are pleased and proud to share the “Aspen Top Ten List” with everyone here today.

“Over its 40-year history, EPA has evolved 
into the world’s preeminent environmental 
regulatory agency through a balanced, 
three-pronged strategy, combining excel-
lent science, regulatory enforcement, 
and engagement of all stakeholders in 
developing new solutions to environmental 
problems. EPA’s balanced, multifaceted 
structure and operation sets the standard 
around the world for applying strong 
science, as well as economic incentives 
and disincentives, to achieve positive 
environmental outcomes while allowing 
businesses to grow and prosper.” 

  -- Walter Isaacson, President and CEO     
     The Aspen Institute 

“For 40 years EPA has led our country’s 
efforts to protect the air we breathe, water 
that we drink, and land where we build 
our communities. I’m proud the Aspen In-
stitute has drawn together a distinguished 
group of people involved in this cause, 
including individuals who represent differ-
ent perspectives and different approaches, 
to recognize and highlight some of the 
important ways EPA has protected and 
strengthened America. These are accom-
plishments we are using, along with many 
others, to guide our work for the next 40 
years and beyond.”

--   Lisa P. Jackson, Administrator 
     U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
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Glenn Haas
Glenn Haas served the citizens of the 
Commonwealth for 40 years while 
holding many leadership positions 
in the Massachusetts Department 
of Environmental Protection and in 
its predecessor agencies. At DEP, 
he was the Assistant Commissioner 
for the Bureau of Water Quality 
Management, where he managed the 

growth and maturity of the Massachusetts State Revolving Fund 
(SRF) program. He oversaw all aspects of the state’s surface 
and groundwater water quality monitoring programs, includ-
ing standards, TMDLs and monitoring and managed the DEP’s 
quite visible and successful drinking water program. Glenn was 
integral to the success of the Construction Grants program that 
built wastewater treatment facilities to improve the environment 
and public health. Most notable among his achievements was his 
work on the Massachusetts Water Resources Authority’s Deer 
Island facility. His management and decision-making skills kept 
the project on track and led to its successful design, construction 
and operation. His role in this and the launch of the SRF program 
have contributed to signifi cant environmental and public health 
improvements throughout the Commonwealth. His peers in the 
wastewater fi eld elected him to a term as President of the New 
England Water Environment Association. He served his New 
England counterparts as Chairman of the New England Interstate 
Water Pollution Control Commission (NEIWPCC) after which 
he went on the Board of the Association of State Water Pollution 
Control Agencies (ASWIPCA). 
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Richard Harris and
Peter Fraboni
Richard Harris, Director, and Peter 
Fraboni, Associate Director, have 
dedicated their careers to the envi-
ronment. They established Harbor 
Watch/River Watch (HW/RW) in 1986 
as a citizen’s monitoring program 
that gathered data on hypoxia in local 
harbors. In 1993, the organization 
became part of Earthplace, a nature 
and science museum with a mission 
to educate the community about the 
environment. Founded in 1958 and 
accredited by The American Asso-
ciation of Museums, Earthplace main-
tains a 62-acre wildlife sanctuary with 
exhibits, trails and an interactive natu-
ral history museum, complete with 
wildlife dioramas and live wildlife for 

public viewing. It also hosts public nature programs and events.

Harbor Watch/River Watch connects science and action, identify-
ing problems in watersheds and interacting with experts equipped 
to remediate them. There have been many successes over the 
past 23 years, and the program has expanded to include dozens 
of volunteers, mentors and interns. Each year several students 
spend time learning and conducting important monitoring and 
sample collection. During 2009 and 2010, HW/RW hosted 
more than 40 students, giving them a base of education for their 
continued learning.

Some of the organization’s annual activities and achievements 
include cleanups of local tributaries; monitoring tributaries for 
various chemical, physical and microbial parameters; organizing 
a local Earth Day event by inviting many vendors and developing 
educational displays; hosting kayak trips educating the public 

Before the EPA
For those old enough to remember, vivid 
images of American rivers so contami-
nated they burst into fl ames and woe-
fully smog-fi lled skies over the nation’s 
cities are etched in the mind. It was only 
forty years ago — not so long, when one 
considers the profound improvements 
that have occurred in the nation’s air 
and water quality since then. 

Today, young people with no personal 
recollection of the disturbing environ-
mental conditions two generations ago 
swim without concern for health risks 
in major harbors such as Boston, where 
it would have been practically unthink-
able twenty years ago. The skies above 
previously choked urban centers have 
cleared, making the days when people 
understandably feared for their health 
— just from breathing — seem like a 
distant bad dream.

It was forty years ago, on December 
2, 1970, amid growing public concern 
about the nation’s deteriorat ing air 
and water quality, that the US Environ-
mental Protection Agency was formed 
by the executive order of President 
Richard Nixon. The new Agency was 
charged with a mission to “permit 
coordinated and effective government 
action on behalf of the environment.” 
Fifteen divergent environmental pro-
grams from various federal offi ces were 
combined and placed within the newly 
created EPA, which would serve going 
forward as the single administrative 
agency for most federal environmental 
laws, regulations, scientifi c research 
and policies. 



8

about the local tributaries and their resources; and conducting 
resource studies and population surveys for fi sheries, lobster, 
freshwater invertebrates as well as including water quality testing 
for dissolved oxygen (DO), nutrients, and phosphorus. Recent 
achievements include establishing a water quality laboratory 
that was certifi ed by the State of Connecticut and the EPA along 
Norwalk Harbor to monitor water quality from the Norwalk River 
to the harbor and identifi ed pipes. Results were used to monitor 
pollution to the nearby bathing beaches and shellfi shing areas 
of Long Island Sound.

Barbara A. Kwetz
Barbara A. Kwetz began her career 
with transportation and air quality 
issues at the Pioneer Valley Planning 
Commission in 1975 and joined the 
Massachusetts Department of Envi-
ronmental Protection’s (DEP) Divi-
sion of Air Quality Control in 1978. In 
November 2010, Barbara retired from 
her most recent position as Director of 

the Division of Planning and Evaluation in the Bureau of Waste 
Prevention, where she played a key role in planning, managing 
and evaluating Massachusetts’ air quality, toxics use reduction 
and solid waste programs. During her career, she was instrumen-
tal in developing programs that made the state a national leader 
in environmental protection. Her vision of a “clean air future” 
for the Commonwealth included pushing for the need to control 
mobile source emissions.

Under Barbara’s leadership, Massachusetts was the fi rst state to 
adopt California’s Low Emission Vehicle standards for motor 
vehicles, which resulted in cleaner vehicles in the state starting 
with model year 1995. She also assisted in the development of 
other groundbreaking mobile source emission control strategies, 
including the parking freeze programs for Boston, Cambridge 
and Logan Airport, mitigation of the air quality impacts of the 
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Central Artery/Third Harbor Tunnel construction, and the tunnel 
ventilation regulation. Her efforts produced the fi rst-ever inven-
tory of mobile source emissions in Massachusetts, plans to reduce 
vehicle miles traveled, and the state’s fi rst automobile inspection 
and maintenance program. She has been a leader in efforts by the 
Conference of the New England Governors and Eastern Canadian 
Premiers to protect the environment and public health from pollu-
tion sources that cause acid rain, mercury pollution and climate 
change. She has worked to reduce the impacts of acid rain through 
annual reductions in SO2 and NOx from power plants across the 
country that burn fossil fuels. Recognizing the importance of air 
toxics to public health and environmental quality, Barbara started 
to work with the DEP’s Offi ce of Research and Standards in the 
mid-1980’s to develop guidelines for these contaminants in air, 
at a time when EPA had not yet developed extensive air toxics 
guidance. She wrote the Air Toxics Implementation Policy that 
is still in use today.

Leslie J. Mehrhoff
(posthumous)

The late Leslie J. Mehrhoff of Will-
ington, Conn. was an outstanding 
botanist who was well known in 
Connecticut, New England and the 
nation. He was an accomplished and 
enthusiastic naturalist and received 
his graduate training at the University 
of Connecticut. He worked for many 

years with Connecticut’s Department of Environmental Protec-
tion before becoming the manager of the Torrey Herbarium at 
the University of Connecticut. During his career, Les inspired, 
encouraged, mentored and educated many people, infl uencing 
botanists, biologists, legislators, students and gardeners young 
and old. His innumerable presentations on biodiversity and the 
importance of protecting species and their natural communities 
included his renowned high-quality photographs. He worked tire-
lessly to protect endangered species and to prevent the negative 

10 Ways EPA Has
Strengthened America

1.
Banning Widespread 
Use of DDT
In 1972 it was feared that the bald eagle, 
America’s symbolic bird, was on the verge 
of extinction. The same was true for per-
egrine falcons, osprey and brown pelicans, 
which were all suffering from the effects of 
DDT, a pervasively used pesticide at the 
time which interrupted birds’ reproductive 
cycles.

Following three years of intensive govern-
mental inquiries into the uses of DDT, EPA 
Administrator William D. Ruckelshaus is-
sued an order canceling nearly all federal 
registrations of DDT products. Ruck-
elshaus said at the time he was convinced 
that the con tinued massive use of DDT 
posed unacceptable risks to the environ-
ment and potential harm to human health. 
Subsequent legal challenges to the EPA 
cancellation of DDT were successfully 
defended in federal courts. 

Twenty-fi ve years later, in 2007, having 
made a remark able recovery as a result 
of the DDT ban and the efforts of wildlife 
biologists nationwide, the bald eagle fl ew 
off the Endangered Species Act’s “threat-
ened” list.
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impacts from invasive species. In recent years, he traveled to 
China to promote control of invasive species. He had a spirited 
sense of humor, and his sense of wonder about the natural world 
gave him a childlike innocence. Les’ life work made incalculable 
contributions to the protection of biodiversity and ecosystems 
throughout Connecticut and New England. He was instrumental 
in gaining passage of Connecticut’s Endangered Species statutes, 
in  publishing The Connecticut Butterfl y Atlas and in development 
of The Atlas of Breeding Birds of Connecticut, and The Atlas of 
Ground Beetles of Connecticut (Coleoptera: Carabidae, excluding 
Cicindelini). He retired in 2009 and passed away in 2010.

Mary Sinnamon
Michelman
(posthumous)

Mary played a critical role in protect-
ing Acton, Massachusetts’ drinking 
water and streams and was a leader in 
many civic environmental organiza-
tions, particularly the Acton Citizens 
for Environmental Safety (ACES). 
As its president and main technical 

contact, Mary reviewed, on a volunteer basis, EPA’s actions at 
the W.R. Grace Superfund site in South Acton. In her role as the 
non-governmental organization technical liaison for Acton, she 
attended countless meetings about the site and diligently updated 
town offi cials and the community on progress made to remediate 
the drinking water contamination caused by W.R. Grace. She 
applied her scientifi c background and her attention to detail in 
providing comprehensive and important comments to EPA and 
the town to ensure the remedial actions were protective of Acton’s 
drinking water. Mary spent many hours studying complicated 
monitoring and feasibility reports on the cleanup of the site, and 
in one of them, she was able to show that an additional plume 
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was traveling to the northeast. As a result, an additional cleanup 
plan was established targeting that area.

When she moved to Acton in the 1990s, she founded and led 
the Acton Stream Teams, a citizen’s outreach project of the 
Organization for the Assabet River (OAR). The purpose of the 
Acton Stream Teams was to educate citizens about the value of 
Acton’s streams, and the need to protect their quantity and qual-
ity. Mary and the Acton Stream Teams received a Certifi cate of 
Appreciation from EPA in 1998 for coordinating and conducting 
a signifi cant amount of volunteer work surveying Acton’s streams 
for pollution sources. In addition, she advocated for the purchase 
of conservation land, institution of hazardous waste collection 
days, increases in buffer zones around wetlands and streams, and 
most recently, support for a stormwater bylaw.

Mark Mitchell, M.D., MPH
Founder and President of the Connect-
icut Coalition for Environmental 
Justice, with local chapters in Hart-
ford, New Haven and Bridgeport, Dr. 
Mitchell has worked in the environ-
mental and public health sector for 
over 20 years, providing assistance to 
low-income and communities of color. 
He has dedicated his life to teaching 

these impacted communities ways to reduce and/or prevent 
disproportionately higher rates of disease. Through grassroots 
organizing and leadership development in low-income urban 
communities, Dr. Mitchell has demonstrated a sustained commit-
ment to improving the environment and public health.

During his four years as Director of the City of Hartford’s Health 
Department, Dr. Mitchell became increasingly aware that many 

2. 

Removing the Acid 
from Rain
During the 1970s, scientists observed 
an increase in the acidity of some lakes 
and streams and a decrease in their fi sh 
populations, as well as chemical changes 
in soil and freshwater ecosystems, nitrogen 
saturation, decreases in the amount of nu-
trients in soil, regional haze, and damage 
to historical monuments. 

At the same time, amid growing public 
concern, research into long-range transport 
of atmospheric pollutants such as sulfur 
dioxide (SO2), which is produced by many 
power plants, indicated a possible link to 
distant sources of pollution. Scientists real-
ized that emissions from many of these plants 
could be transported from the midwest to the 
northeast and acid rain became viewed as a 
regional rather than a local problem.

Formed in response to the crisis, EPA’s 
Acid Rain Pro gram is designed to achieve 
signifi cant environmental and public 
health benefi ts through reduction of SO2 
and nitrogen oxides (NOx) emissions 
— the primary causes of acid rain. To 
achieve this goal at the lowest cost to soci-
ety, the program employs both traditional 
and innovative market-based approaches 
for control ling air pollution. In addition, 
the program encourages energy effi ciency 
and pollution prevention.

Begun in 1995, EPA’s innovative, market-
based, SO2 allowance trading component 
of the Acid Rain Pro gram allows utilities 
to adopt the most cost-effective strategy 
for reducing SO2 emissions at their power 
plants. More recently, in 2005, EPA issued 
the Clean Air Interstate Rule (CAIR), 
which provides states with a solution to the 
problem of power plant pollution and will 
permanently cap emissions of SO2 and 
NOx in the eastern United States.
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diseases on the rise were linked to the environment and took steps 
to address this. He lobbied the Connecticut General Assembly 
for creation of a statewide asthma data collection system and 
persuaded the City of Hartford to declare an Asthma Emergency, 
which funded projects to address the high rates of asthma in 
Hartford. One is the Asthma Speakers Bureau, which educates 
communities on environmental contributors to asthma and how 
to best manage the disease. In addition, Dr. Mitchell leveraged 
the ordinance with a recycling facility permit application that 
prompted the Connecticut Resource Recovery Authority to 
retrofi t their heavy duty diesel equipment at all their solid waste 
treatment and storage facilities and to fund the installation of 
diesel retrofi ts on 27 municipal solid waste trucks which now 
run 90% cleaner.

In 2008, Dr. Mitchell collaborated with approximately 30 
organizations to enact the state’s fi rst environmental justice law 
that defi nes environmental justice communities, specifi es major 
pollution facilities and requires enhanced public outreach prior 
to any permit decision by the state DEP and the Connecticut 
Siting Council. It encourages industry, the local chief elected 
offi cial and the environmental justice community to negotiate 
an environmental benefi t agreement to offset potential additional 
pollution emissions or burdens associated with the proposed 
permit. Working with the Coalition for a Safe & Healthy CT, 
his efforts helped pass legislation to reduce lead and asbestos in 
children’s toys sold in the state that same year.

Dr. Mitchell has served on the U.S. EPA’s National Environ-
mental Justice Advisory Board and is currently a member of the 
U.S. EPA’s National Advisory Council on Environmental Policy 
and Technology, as well as Chair of the Community Advocacy, 
Leadership and Research Group of the US CDC/ATSDR National 
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Conversation on Public Health and Chemical Exposures. He is 
the founding member of the City of Hartford’s Commission on 
the Environment and a member of the Capital Region Council 
of Government’s Transportation Committee.

Dr. Frederick T. Short
Fred has been a strong voice for the 
conservation and protection of Great 
Bay and its resources for almost 30 
years. He has authored and co-authored 
close to 100 peer-reviewed scientifi c 
journal articles and eight books. His 
expertise is in seagrass conservation 
and restoration, and he is considered 
by his peers to be an international 

expert. He published articles on such topics as “How Climate 
Change will affect Seagrasses” and “The Global Decline of 
Seagrasses.” In addition, he has started a global science-based 
monitoring program that is called SeagrassNet. Due to Fred’s 
diligence, SeagrassNet monitoring sites have been developed 
in 115 locations in 32 countries. Fred has given his time and 
expertise to help facilitate the preservation and restoration of 
marine ecosystems. He serves on numerous offi cial and ad hoc 
advisory councils and frequently is asked to be a peer reviewer 
for several journals and on grant applications.

3. 

Rethinking Waste 
as Materials
Under the Resource Conservation and 
Recovery Act of 1976, working with state 
and local governments, EPA succeeded 
in driving a change in thinking about the 
nature of waste, how it is managed, and its 
effect on our environment. 

Bad actors in the waste management 
business have been forced to either 
comply with standards for safely handling 
hazardous waste, or cease operations. 
Good corporate citizens in the waste 
management industry, on the other hand, 
have been encouraged to design better 
environmental protection systems that still 
support sustainable business models. 

Just as importantly, EPA’s Offi ce of Waste 
Manage ment has led a shift in thinking 
throughout key industries, sector by sector, 
about how products are manufactured, 
what materials they use, and where those 
materials end up at the end of a product’s 
lifecycle. In an era when producing alterna-
tive energy sources is a matter of national 
concern, EPA is helping drive innovation 
in drawing the potential energy from waste 
streams and getting more value out of mate-
rials before their ultimate disposal. 
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Joseph Bevilacqua
Merrimack Valley Chamber of Commerce, Lawrence, MA
Joe Bevilacqua has been a champion of economic development 
since joining the Merrimack Valley Chamber of Commerce in 
1992. He recognized then that the region faced challenges due in 
part to rising energy costs and realized that if the 1,100 companies 
in the Chamber cut energy costs, they could remain competitive 
and be models of corporate social responsibility. As Chamber 
president and CEO, Joe initiated an annual energy summit 
focused on the importance of sustainability. He approached 
Nexamp, a clean energy company and chamber member in 2009, 
with a goal to help members become more energy effi cient. The 
Chamber and Nexamp together were awarded $500,000 in 2010 
from a state energy initiative to fund the newly formed Merri-
mack Valley Chamber of Commerce Clean Energy Partnership. 
Through this partnership, Nexamp offered free energy audits, 
energy monitoring systems and retro-commissioning studies 
to 26 businesses. The partnership expects to save companies 
millions of dollars in energy costs. The 20 chamber companies 
selected have facilities totaling more than 5,000,000 square feet 
and paid more than $25 million in energy bills. For the fi rst time 
in the state, a Chamber of Commerce, a clean energy company, 
the state government and the local utility companies are working 
in partnership on energy effi ciency. 

Joseph Boutin and 
Paul Musco 
Cranston Public Schools, Cranston, RI
The Cranston Public School (CPS) district consists of 31 build-
ings, fi ve of which make up the high school complex. Construc-
tion ranges from the years 1925 - 2004. Most have the original 
operating equipment and windows. Cranston Public Schools 
Energy Program started in November 2006, with Cranston Public 
Schools Senior HVAC Technician Paul Musco and Cranston 
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High School West Foreman Joseph Boutin embracing the chal-
lenge immediately. They learned about each building’s system 
and function and managed, monitored, adjusted or fi xed equip-
ment that would conserve the most energy. Energy savings to 
date have been achieved without expenditures going beyond the 
general maintenance budget and soon will reach $3 million. In 
2010, 12 Cranston Public School buildings earned the Energy 
Star commendation, the only schools in Rhode Island to do so. 
Cranston High School West was one, thanks to the efforts of 
Paul and Joe. Both have taken the Building Operator Certifi ca-
tion (BOC) course and maintain continuing education, and the 
Cranston Public School system is the recipient of an endowment 
from Energy Effi ciency Conservation Block Grant (EECBG). 
Six buildings now are undergoing vast HVAC control projects. 
Two of the largest grants were awarded to Cranston High School 
West, with that campus undergoing extensive HVAC and lighting 
retrofi ts equating to over $400,000. Paul and Joe are committed 
to overseeing the development of these projects and take great 
pride in being part of these energy conservation measures and 
upgrades.

Daniel Geagan 
City of Warwick, RI, Planning Department
As senior planner for the city of Warwick, RI, Dan Geagan has 
overseen many successful projects. Perhaps most impressive is 
the complicated land acquisition he help guide through last year 
when the city obtained 41 acres of coastal land at Rocky Point 
that faces Narragansett Bay. Working with Pepsi and Shaw’s 
corporations, Geagan procured $15,000 for native trees and 
shrubs on the land. In another project, he used Smart Growth 
principles to create a master plan for the Warwick Develop-
ment District that involves a pedestrian-friendly development 
between T.F. Green Airport and the Interlink facility. This will 
encourage use of the new commuter rail as well as walking and 
bicycling. Finally, Geagan succeeded in cutting greenhouse gas 

4. 

Removing Lead from 
Gasoline—and from 
the Air
Historically, automobile engines burned 
gasoline with lead added to it as a lubri-
cant to prevent excessive wear of engine 
valves. Unfortunately, after decades of 
use, lead absorbed by humans breathing 
gasoline vapors and fumes was discovered 
to be extremely toxic. 

By the early 1970s, medical studies 
showed that exposure to high concen-
trations of lead, particu larly by young 
children, can result in damage to the 
central nervous system, and might be asso-
ciated with high blood pressure in adults. 
Adverse health effects from elevated levels 
of lead in the blood range from behavior 
disorders and anemia to men tal retarda-
tion and permanent nerve damage. 

Responding to the alarm, in 1973 EPA 
initiated a program designed to reduce 
the levels of lead in several phases, fi nally 
eliminating its use altogether in 1995. 
Between 1984 and 1995, airborne lead 
concentrations throughout the country 
decreased 89 percent, directly due to the 
phase-out of leaded gasoline, as well as 
to the majority of cars equipped with pol-
lution control devices that require using 
unleaded fuel.

Average blood lead levels for both 
children and adults in the US today have 
dropped more than 80 percent since the 
late 1970s.
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emissions by up to 480 tons a year by reducing energy use in city 
buildings, is collaborating with the state and a private property 
owner to buy development rights to the 8-acre Blueberry Farm 
and is working with Clean the Bay and DEM to remove more 
than 100 tons of debris from local waterways. Geagan is a model 
municipal planner.

John Warner
Warner Babcock Institute for Green Chemistry, Wilmington, Mass.
John Warner has helped shape the fi eld of green chemistry using 
his commitment to human health and a clean environment as 
well as his industrial track record as a world-class scientist 
and inventor. This combination allowed him to bring together 
groups from the environmental health community and industry 
to focus on designing non-toxic, safer products and processes. 
As a scientist, John founded the Warner Babcock Institute for 
Green Chemistry in 2007 in Wilmington, Mass., the fi rst research 
institution solely dedicated to green chemistry alternative prod-
ucts and processes. In the past year, he has collaborated with 
numerous industrial partners to invent green chemistry alterna-
tive products and processes. He has fi led over 150 patents on 
sustainable alternatives. As an educator, John has helped train a 
new generation of scientists, and through his non-profi t organiza-
tion Beyond Benign, he has helped create over 250 multilingual 
lesson plans in sustainability and green chemistry. In the past 
year, Beyond Benign has brought hands-on activities to more 
than 3,000 students in New England and trained more than 100 
teachers on green chemistry lesson plans. Whether speaking to 
industrial CEOs, scientists, or fi rst-grade students, John clearly 
conveys his vision of how to build a sustainable future. 
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Martin Wolf
Seventh Generation, Burlington, Vt.
As director of product sustainability and authenticity at Seventh 
Generation in Burlington, Vt., Martin brought lasting change 
to the cleansing products industry. In this job, he developed 
frameworks for environmental product design, while at the same 
time, he educated co-workers, customers and consumers about 
the environmental impacts of products. In the last year, many 
of Martin’s endeavors came to fruition. In June, the consumer 
goods industry agreed to voluntarily stop using phosphates in 
auto-dish washing products. Martin testifi ed in numerous states 
that these products could be made effectively without phosphates 
and infl uenced decisions by companies to voluntarily provide full 
ingredient disclosure on products. Martin led the development 
of a product scorecard in 2010, which weighs environmental, 
cost and performance of a product for a product score, and he 
worked to educate adults and youth about environmental impacts, 
presenting at international conferences as well as in local schools. 

5. 

Clearing 
Secondhand Smoke
Secondhand smoke, also known as envi-
ronmental tobacco smoke (ETS), is a mix-
ture of the smoke given off by the burning 
end of a cigarette, pipe, or cigar, and the 
smoke exhaled from the lungs of smokers. 
It contains more than 4,000 substances, 
more than 40 of which are known to cause 
cancer in humans or animals and many of 
which are strong irritants.

Passive smoking causes an estimated 
3,000 lung cancer deaths in nonsmokers 
each year. It also causes irritation of the 
eyes, nose, throat and lungs. ETS-induced 
irritation of the lungs leads to excess 
phlegm, coughing, chest discomfort and 
reduced lung function. Secondhand smoke 
may also affect the cardiovascular system, 
and some studies have linked exposure to 
it with the onset of chest pain.

By classifying secondhand smoke as a 
known cause of cancer in humans, based 
on sound science, in the face of determined 
opposition from various business interests, 
EPA has been instrumental in the move-
ment to ban smoking from indoor public 
places in order to protect the health of all 
Americans, particularly children.
In the end, it is the protection of the health 
and safety of the American people and 
their natural environment that the EPA has 
fought for so successfully.
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Boston Latin School Youth 
Climate Action Network 
Boston, Mass.
Students at Boston Latin School are making their mark on slow-
ing climate change. The Youth Climate Action Network has 
brought together students, residents and community leaders to 
address this challenge. Youth CAN, as the student group is called, 
believes young people must be involved in climate issues, and 
these issues must be on the curriculum if we are to have climate 
change and a sustainable future. In 2007 Youth CAN fi rst orga-
nized their signature event, the Annual Global Climate Change 
Summit, which draws hundreds of students and educators from 70 
schools in the state. In the summer of 2010, Youth CAN invited 
34 teachers from 17 schools to spend a week learning how to 
integrate climate change and sustainability education into their 
curricula. Youth CAN member Rebecca Park, appointed by the 
mayor as youth representative to his Climate Action Leadership 
Committee, helped bring more than 100 young people to a half-
day youth workshop. Youth CAN has proposed an innovative 
Green Roof & Community Learning Center on its roof that would 
be shared with the community. Youth CAN raised the money for 
the solar panels and plants installed on the school’s roof. This 
award recognizes the combined efforts of partners involved 
with Youth CAN, including faculty advisor Cate Arnold and 
headmaster Lynne Mooney-Teta.

Essex County Greenbelt Association
Essex, Mass.
Essex County Greenbelt has conserved more than 14,000 acres 
of land in Essex County over fi ve decades of land conservation. 
In the last ten years, it has been involved directly in protecting 
75 percent of all land conserved in the region. In 2010 alone, 
Greenbelt completed 20 projects, conserving more than 730 
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acres. With more than 4,300 members, it is expanding the 
constituency of land conservation in the region. It owns and 
manages more than 250 properties, and holds more than 250 
conservation restrictions. Several years ago, studies projected that 
the majority of undeveloped land in Essex County either would 
be developed or conserved within the next 10 to 15 years. The 
Greenbelt intervened to increase the pace of land conservation 
before the most important parcels were lost to development. It 
created a countywide conservation plan and launched the Land 
Conservation Outreach Initiative to introduce land conservation 
options and benefi ts to landowners. They have reached more 
than 3,000 owners of fi ve acres or more of undeveloped land, 
representing nearly 55,000 acres. Essex County Greenbelt has 
been hard at work for fi ve decades conserving the land that helps 
ensure clean water and air and a healthier environment. 

Green Village Initiative
Dan Levinson, Westport, Conn.
The Town of Westport, Conn., and its neighbors are impressed 
by the work of Dan Levinson with the Green Village Initiative. 
In three years, he engaged an enthusiastic group of volunteers to 
work to protect the environment, including scientists, academ-
ics, business leaders, activists, media professionals, artists, 
government representatives and students. The Green Village 
Initiative focuses on projects with the best chance of success, 
including development of an historic town farm and creation 
of a sustainability center; promotion of community supported 
agriculture; creation of an edible garden at Westport High School 
and supervised construction of community and school gardens 
in Bridgeport. The group also helped Westport Public Library 
transform its café into a model of healthy local food and reha-
bilitated Westport’s Sherwood Mill Pond preserve. None of this 
would have happened without Dan, who got it going and keeps 
it moving forward.

6.
Vehicle Efficiency and 
Emissions Controls
Starting in the mid-1970s, in the face of 
growing public concern about air qual-
ity, EPA established progressively more 
stringent emission standards for carbon 
monoxide, hydrocarbons, nitrogen oxides, 
and particulate matter emitted by on-road 
vehicles. 

As a result, auto manufacturers responded 
by improving engine and vehicle technol-
ogy, includ ing designing highly effi cient 
combustion systems; introducing vapor 
recovery systems to capture evaporating 
gasoline; using computer technology to 
monitor and control engine performance; 
and developing effective “after treatment” 
technology, such as catalytic converters 
and particulate fi lters that remove pollut-
ants from the exhaust stream before they 
can escape into the atmosphere.

Regulations and voluntary programs 
designed to improve engine and vehicle 
technology are continuing to greatly 
reduce mobile source emis sions. EPA 
studies show that today’s cars emit 75-90 
percent less pollution for each mile driven 
than their 1970s counterparts, thanks 
largely to advancements in vehicle and 
fuel technology.

Technological advances in engine and ve-
hicle design, together with cleaner, higher-
quality fuels, have reduced emissions so 
much that EPA expects the progress to 
continue, even as Americans drive more 
miles and use more power equipment 
every year. 
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GreenUp CleanUp Organizing Team
Grace Episcopal Church, Medford, Mass.
Linda Rogers, Margaret Smist, Rachael Pettengill, Jonathan Hunt, 
June Pietrantoni, Ann Frenning Kossuth
The Grace Episcopal Church GreenUp CleanUp Organizing 
Team in Medford recognized a need in the community and 
mobilized more than 100 people to work on the problem. Parks in 
Medford lacked needed maintenance. Six individuals recognized 
the problem and designed a citywide ‘parks cleanup’ initiative 
in the spring of 2010. Those individuals included Linda Rogers, 
Margaret Smist, Rachael Pettengill, Jonathan Hunt, June Pietran-
toni and Ann Frenning Kossuth. In addition, they developed a 
program that could be replicated in other communities to make 
it for others also to organize park cleanups. They worked with 
many organizations and businesses to organize community 
beautifi cation and cleanups in eight playgrounds and parks in 
the City of Medford. The GreenUp CleanUp Team publicized 
their efforts through community email lists, the local papers, 
Grace Church announcements, the City Council and through the 
Greening Grace blog. They inspired more than 250 people in the 
Medford community to pick up trash, paint tables and benches, 
rake leaves, spread mulch and sand and generally improve public 
spaces in Medford. This effort spread throughout the community, 
and residents unaffi liated with the church volunteered to organize 
two additional park cleanups, bringing the number of spring 
cleanups to seven. Tufts University partnered with the team in 
the fall to sponsor an eighth cleanup last September.

Ipswich River Watershed Association
Ipswich, Mass.
The Ipswich River Watershed Association has endeavored to 
restore and protect the Ipswich River and nearby waterways for 
over two decades. It has worked creatively with other organi-
zations, taking part in forums; and, when all else failed, it has 

7.
A Cleaner 
Environment for All
There is no concept more essential to 
America’s democracy than the idea that 
every person, regard less of ethnicity 
or income, has the right to a clean and 
healthy environment. In this spirit, the EPA 
formally acknowledged in the early 1990s 
a growing body of evidence that — despite 
some notable suc cesses—the nation as a 
whole was still falling short in terms of 
equitable environmental protection. 

Working with the Congressional Black 
Caucus as well as other civil rights 
leaders, through deliberate and system-
atic investigation, EPA determined that 
low-income and minority communities 
were ex posed to higher-than-average 
levels of selected air pollutants, hazard-
ous waste facilities, contaminated fi sh and 
agricultural pesticides in the workplace. 
Mi nority children were also found to have 
signifi cantly higher levels of harmful lead 
in their blood. 
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entered into litigation. It has  engaged in advocacy, education, 
scientifi c research and monitoring to help restore the river. The 
group provides technical assistance to help communities protect 
their water resources. The association’s work promoting water 
conservation has been recognized by the EPA and others, and it is 
now focusing on ways to save water to save energy. Its education 
and outreach focus on the value of these waters, the threats they 
face and what people can do to protect them. The association 
also has 50 trained volunteers who monitor the river’s quality and 
quantity monthly. An annual herring count and work with Mass 
Marine Fisheries and the University of Massachusetts helped 
evaluate efforts to restore the herring fi shery. They are vigilant 
about seeing that laws are adhered to and that regulations are met.

Parties to Kendall Station 
NPDES Appeal Settlement 
Massachussetts Department of Environmental Protection, 
Conservation Law Foundation, Charles River Watershed Association, 
GenOn Kendall, LLC
More than a decade of work to improve the ecology of the Charles 
River received a major boost after a group of environmentalists, 
business people and government offi cials came together to settle 
a court case. Together, the parties in the Kendall Station NPDES 
Appeal showed that a single permit can have a dramatic effect on 
the restoration of a major urban waterway. The united efforts of 
these parties over the past two years will help protect the waters 
of the lower Charles River and Boston Harbor and has resulted 
in a fund for Charles River habitat restoration projects over the 
next fi ve years. Furthermore, it will allow the power plant to 
continue operating economically. Despite signifi cant disputes 
over the initial NPDES (National Pollutant Discharge Elimina-
tion System) permit given to the Kendall Station Power Plant, 
the parties were able to come to an agreement. Permit changes 
will result in a 95 percent reduction in Kendall Station’s heat 

These unsettling fi ndings led to the forma-
tion of EPA’s Offi ce of Environmental 
Justice, which embodies a formal recogni-
tion of the need to give focused attention 
to the greater environmental risks faced 
by low-income and minority communities 
resulting from historical patterns of com-
merce, geography, state and local land-use 
decisions and other factors that affect 
where people live and work. 

Since then, EPA has played an integral 
role in successful efforts to revitalize 
brownfi eld sites in low-income and minor-
ity neighborhoods, making communities 
safer to live in, with an added bonus in 
many cases of stimulating new economic 
opportunities. The Agency’s Superfund 
program, through partnerships with 
states, tribes, other federal agencies, local 
governments, communities, land own-
ers, lenders, developers and potentially 
responsible parties for contamination, 
has ensured clean-ups are done faster, 
without compromise to the principle that 
those responsible for pollution are held ac-
countable, while preventing minor ity and 
low-income populations from bearing the 
brunt of pollution. 
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discharge and cooling water withdrawals. The permit also ends 
long-standing litigation. Successfully developing a consensus 
permit required each of the parties to understand the others’ 
interests. Assimilating these understandings with the require-
ments of the Clean Water Act, the settlement parties collaborated 
to develop truly innovative solutions and translate them into 
permit conditions. These parties being recognized have helped 
ensure that the river will be a treasured recreational and ecologi-
cal resource for future generations. 

Manchester Urban Ponds 
Restoration Program
Manchester, NH
Manchester Urban Ponds Restoration Program has been collect-
ing water quality data, restoring habitat and organizing volunteer 
cleanups for the past decade. It has promoted public awareness 
and stewardship of Manchester’s ponds, while reducing the 
pollution and nutrients that compromise water quality in seven 
urban water bodies. The program has been at the forefront of 
several projects that led to improved water quality in the city. 
In addition, the restoration program has organized 78 cleanup 
events and organized 463 volunteers who have put in 1,644 hours 
of collecting 1,499 bags of trash. 

Mount Wachusett Community College
Gardner, Mass.
Over the past several months, Mount Wachusett Community 
College has fi nished construction of two 1.65-megawatt wind 
turbines. This project caps a decade of renewable energy initia-
tives and conservation measures that have slashed the college’s 
electrical consumption nearly in half, saving the school $4 
million while shrinking its carbon footprint. Mount Wachusett 
Community College exemplifi es how an institution can invest 
in clean energy, reduce our dependence on foreign oil, and ulti-
mately address the global climate crisis. The two wind turbines 
are expected to generate 97 percent of the school’s energy 
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demand. Combined with the college’s existing biomass heating, 
photovoltaic array and solar hot water, Mount Wachusett will 
produce nearly all of its energy on-site. The energy innovations 
are integrated into learning experiences for students pursuing 
green careers. They also elevate awareness campus-wide about 
the need for alternative energy solutions to reduce the country’s 
dependence on foreign oil. 

New Hampshire Small Business
Technical Assistance Program
Sara Johnson, Concord, NH
Small businesses often have to spend four times more per 
employee to comply with environmental regulations than larger 
fi rms. To help with this challenge, the 1990 Clean Air Act amend-
ments require states to develop programs to help small businesses 
comply. Recent standards, known as National Emission Standards 
for Hazardous Air Pollutants for Area Sources, impact small 
businesses tremendously. For example, EPA estimates 35,000 
auto body shops may be subject to related requirements. The 
New Hampshire Small Business Technical Assistance Program 
partnered with EPA New England and the state’s Automobile 
Dealers Association to help auto body shops which may have 
limited knowledge of environmental regulations. The outreach 
included mailings to 562 auto body and related shops, 12 work-
shops attended by 417 people, and a new auto body web page. 
Such activities contribute to a better informed and more compli-
ant industry sector on a national, state and local level.

North Haven Citizens’ Advisory Panel
North Haven, Conn.
Annette Gattilia, Rico Gattilia, Miriam Brody, David Monz, 
Hugh Davis, Tom Roberts
In 1979, Annette and Rico Gattilia of North Haven fi rst raised 
concerns about site contamination at the Pharmacia & Upjohn 
Company at 41 Stiles Lane in North Haven. Manufacturing areas, 
lagoons and waste piles had become contaminated during the 150 

8.
Managing Toxics
Chemicals provide a wide range of 
benefi ts to American consumers and 
strengthen the US economy. However, past 
experience with certain chemicals such as 
asbestos, DDT, and leaded gasoline have 
shown that adverse effects some times oc-
cur when there is insuffi cient information 
about potential toxicity and widespread 
exposure to humans or wildlife.

Acting under authority of the Toxic Sub-
stances Control Act since 1976, EPA has 
compiled an inventory of roughly 84,000 
chemicals that have been produced in, 
or imported into the United States. The 
agency has taken over 4,000 regulatory or 
voluntary actions to gather data or restrict 
use of roughly 10 percent of all chemi-
cal pre-manu facture notices (PMNs) and 
received information gathered through 
voluntary testing for at least 300 chemi-
cals. In addition, over 1,700 PMNs have 
been withdrawn, often in the face of likely 
action by the Agency. 
EPA also has acted proactively to encour-
age the devel opment of more benign 
chemicals by sharing its set of models with 
manufacturers to help them avoid design-
ing or developing chemicals that are likely 
to raise concerns and prompt requests for 
additional data. 

One of the models developed by EPA, 
called EPI Suite, evaluates chemical struc-
tures and estimates the melting and boiling 
points, vapor pressure, and other physical 
and chemical characteristics of new 
compounds. Another model, OncoLogic, 
analyzes chemical structures to deter-
mine the likelihood that they might cause 
cancer. By using EPA’s models, manufac-
turers have been able to design “greener” 
products that do not require investments in 
extensive toxicity tests.
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years of industrial operations; operations ended in 1993. Work 
by the Gattilias to educate the public about this site ultimately 
led to an EPA cleanup. Over the next three decades, the Gattilias 
remained committed to keeping the community informed and 
fi nding a remedy. In 1995, the North Haven Citizens’ Advi-
sory Panel was formed by the town as a conduit between the 
community and the company. Annette and Rico were founding 
members of the panel, along with Miriam Brody, David Monz, 
Hugh Davis, Tom Roberts and several other residents. Since 
then, the panel has met repeatedly with corporate representa-
tives and state and federal regulators. The panel worked closely 
with Pfi zer, the current site owner, to make sure the community 
took part in cleanup decisions. As a result, about 17 acres have 
been set aside for commercial or light industrial use, more than 
60 acres are being restored for an ecological preserve, and an 
interpretive trail and new open space will be created on the banks 
of the Quinnipiac River. The North Haven Citizens’ Advisory 
Panel provided the resolve needed to redevelop this site.

Northeast Resource Recovery Association
Epsom, NH
Small, rural communities face the same requirements for manag-
ing solid wastes as larger ones but have fewer resources to cope 
with requirements or to stay up to date on technological devel-
opments. The Northeast Resource Recovery Association was 
created in 1981 as a recycling cooperative so towns could share 
knowledge and benefi t from the power of group sales. Last year, 
the Association sold more than 73,000 tons of recyclables, while 
sharing information through e-letters, monthly meetings and 
an annual conference. It now handles more than 30 recyclable 
commodities for communities in New Hampshire and across 
New England. This organization is a one-stop shop for municipal 
recycling center operators. As a result of the Northeast Resource 
Recovery Association, less waste goes to landfi lls, saving small 
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communities money, less pollution from waste is discharged 
into groundwater, the market for recyclable products gets greater 
support and community members are trained to be leaders in the 
cause of waste reduction.

Paul W. Crowley East Bay 
Met School’s Green Team
Newport, RI
The Green Team at the Paul W. Crowley East Bay Met School 
in Newport, RI, is working to realize local recycling goals and 
to raise environmental consciousness. This award recognizes the 
team’s school recycling program as well as its leadership outside 
the classroom. At school, where once there was no recycling 
program, the team weighs recyclables weekly. Now, East Bay Met 
recycles 2,860 pounds of paper and cardboard and 484 pounds 
of cans and plastic bottles. Last year, the team hosted students 
from a school in Sweden, and together the students traveled to 
Washington D.C. to learn about the nation’s environmental poli-
cies. Among the Green Team’s activities last year, the group held 
an environmental awareness coffee house and fundraiser; helped 
test the water quality of Aquidneck Island’s brooks and rivers; 
developed a DVD and outreach material; collected bikes and 
repaired them; created an Aquidneck Island Green Map, high-
lighting resources such as organic farms and nature preserves; 
and attended and organized workshops about renewable energy 
and conservation. The Paul W. Crowley East Bay Met School’s 
Green Team continues to be a valuable partner in the city’s 
environmental work. 

9.
Cleaner Water
The Federal Water Pollution Control Act 
Amend ments of 1972 — the modern Clean 
Water Act — established a national com-
mitment to restore and maintain the chemi-
cal, physical and biological in tegrity of 
the nation’s waters. At the time, two-thirds 
of the country’s lakes, rivers and coastal 
waters had become unsafe for fi shing or 
swimming. Untreated sewage was being 
dumped into open water.

The Clean Water Act has been instrumen-
tal in improving the health of rivers, lakes 
and coastal wa ters. It has stopped billions 
of pounds of pollution from fouling the wa-
ter, and dramatically increased the number 
of waterways that are safe for swim ming 
and fi shing. 

Challenges remain, but EPA is working 
to develop more innovative approaches 
to target enforcement to the most serious 
violations and the most sig nifi cant sources. 
As part of this, EPA has set strict bench-
marks for state regulators and is working 
to compel companies to submit electronic 
pollution records so violations can be 
detected and punished more easily.
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Maine Green Schools Program
Deborah Avalone-King, Beth Otto
The Maine Green Schools Program encourages elementary and 
secondary schools in Maine to become more energy effi cient. 
Green Schools, a voluntary collaborative effort between the 
Maine Department of Environmental Protection and the Maine 
Energy Education Program, conducts an energy-use survey 
that allows the community to see their buildings’ energy use. 
The project then fi nds areas to cut energy costs through effi -
ciencies. Students can get involved in completing the survey, 
which helps them understand how energy use can affect the 
environment. The six steps to complete the Green Schools 
program are clear, and Green Schools has made participation 
easy and straightforward by putting all the necessary links 
and steps to get started on their website. Green Schools has 
supported dozens of Maine schools by working with them 
to complete the survey, understand their energy use and fi nd 
areas of savings. In addition, the program has been able to 
help schools with funding for audits, upgrades or employee 
training. In 2010, more than 30 schools participated in the 
program. The program is led by Deb Avalone-King of DEP 
and Beth Otto of the Maine Energy Education Program.

Massachusetts Trial Court Green Team
Chief Justice Robert A. Mulligan, Judge Therese Wright, Linda Rowe, 
Michael C. O’Loughlin, Michael A. Lane, Sr.
Commercial buildings use approximately 20% of the total 
energy and 30% of the electricity in this country, account-
ing for a large percentage of greenhouse gas emissions. The 
Massachusetts Trial Court System developed a Green Team 
to reduce their impact on the environment and save taxpayers 
money by reducing energy use and waste in the Court’s 64 
state-owned buildings representing 4.2 million square feet 
of offi ce space. 

Over the past four years the Green Team, led by Chief Justice 
Robert Mulligan and Team Chair Linda Rowe, has reduced 
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electricity use in FY 2009 by 9 million kWh and energy 
costs by $2.9 million/year; reduced electricity costs in FY 
2010 by an additional $1.5 million /year; implemented a 
Demand Response Program at 8 large courthouses, resulting 
in thousands of dollars in revenue that can be used for energy 
improvements; replaced hundreds of incandescent bulbs 
with compact fl uorescent lamps, saving thousands of dollars 
annually; introduced a statewide fl uorescent bulb and ballast 
recycling program; and introduced single stream recycling at 
its facilities, collected over 48,000 pounds of e-waste, saving 
$42,000.00.

It also has met LEED Plus standards or better for new court-
houses in Fall River, Taunton, Salem, and Lowell that will 
result in a minimum 20% improvement in energy perfor-
mance over state building code; received an ENERGYSTAR 
plaque for the Plymouth, MA courthouse; and launched a 
joint program of Energy Performance Contracting Projects 
on state-owned courthouses, three projects to plan energy 
consumption in concert with the Department of Capitol Asset 
Management making capital investments and repairs that will 
be paid for with energy savings.

Massachusetts Water Resources
Authority (MWRA)
The Massachusetts Water Resources Authority (MWRA), now 25 
years old, has effectively and successfully served the 43 cities and 
towns who depend on it for their water and sewer needs and has 
played a major role in the revitalization of Boston Harbor, once 
known as the “dirtiest” in the country. In addition to its efforts 
to ensure safe drinking water and to upgrade combined sewer 
overfl ows in order to protect beaches, shellfi sh beds and sensitive 
waters, the MWRA has embraced and implemented clean energy 
technologies and practices, demonstrating a strong commitment 
to energy effi ciency, renewables and to the environment. With 
wind, solar, hydro and biogas, MWRA currently utilizes nearly 
14 megawatts of renewable energy with 3.7 megawatts more 

10.
Public Information 
and Community 
Right To Know
Every American has the right to know the 
chemicals and/or pollutants to which they 
may be exposed in their daily lives. Right-
to-know laws overseen by EPA, including 
most notably the Emergency Plan ning and 
Community Right-to-Know Act (EPCRA) 
and the Toxics Release Inventory (TRI), 
provide important information to the pub-
lic about possible chemical exposures, as 
well as a guide for planning local response 
in the event of signifi cant, acciden-
tal releases. Community right-to-know 
provisions help increase public knowledge 
and access to information on chemicals, 
hazardous substances and pollutants at 
individual facilities, their uses, and re-
leases into the environment. Working with 
facilities, states and communities can also 
use the information to improve chemical 
safety and protect public health and the 
environment
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under construction and more on the way. At Deer Island alone, it 
self-generates 23% of the plant’s electricity needs, and by using 
the methane produced in sewage treatment, over 50% of the 
total energy demand. Also at Deer Island, the MWRA installed a 
100-kw roof-mounted solar photovoltaic system on the Residual/
Odor Control Building, and all power generated is being utilized 
on-site, providing an annual savings in electrical costs of $11,000. 
A 180-kW roof-mounted solar photovoltaic system was installed 
on the Administration/Warehouse roof in 2009, providing an 
annual savings in electrical costs of $19,000. In Weston, a new 
hydroelectric generator that is being installed at the Loring Road 
covered storage facility will generate 1.2 million kilowatt hours 
per year and an annual savings in electrical costs of $150,000. It 
also operates hydroelectric generators where the drinking water 
enters and leaves the Wachusett Reservoir. At Oakdale, a 3.5 
MW turbine generates 13 million kilowatt hours per year and at 
Cosgrove, two 1.7 MW turbines generate 3 million kilowatt hours 
per year and provide an annual revenue from electrical sales of 
$1.1 million. These projects demonstrate the Authority’s ability 
to combine sound management with innovation and creativity.

New Hampshire Department
of Environmental Services
Keith DuBois and Gary Lynn
Keith DuBois and Gary Lynn, employees of the NH Depart-
ment of Environmental Services, are on the cutting edge of 
providing service and technical support in the brownfi elds 
arena. Over three years, with Keith as brownfi elds coordina-
tor for the New Hampshire DES, has made great strides in 
communicating with communities and nonprofi t organizations. 
One of his most successful efforts has been in Berlin, NH, a 
city with many brownfi elds sites left behind from its pulp and 
papermaking past. The fi rst property moving toward success is 
Notre Dame High School that is being redeveloped for elderly 
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housing and is expected to open this next year. While Keith 
is focused on sites contaminated by hazardous substances, 
Gary Lynn’s expertise is petroleum. He has details on almost 
every property in New Hampshire that is contaminated with 
petroleum. In 2008 and 2009, DES received funding to 
assess properties contaminated with petroleum. Keith and 
Gary helped establish the NH Brownfi eld Steering Group, a 
committee of municipal, planning, state, and private invest-
ments in brownfi eld redevelopment efforts, whose effective-
ness is unmatched. One example is the Wausau/Groveton 
Paper Mill, a 103-acre site that was once the economic and 
geographic heart of Groveton. Gary and Keith worked with 
the town and regional planning organization to come up with 
a redevelopment plan. What started off as a daunting project 
has now resulted in assessment work, cleanup and a serious 
investment and project plan for commercial agricultural reuse 
of the site. Working together, Keith and Gary provide solid 
technical expertise that ensures these properties are assessed, 
cleaned up and available for redevelopment. 

Pelham Environmental
Recycling Complex (PERC)
The Town of Pelham was in the middle of a recession and 
looking to cut where possible when town offi cials realized 
that materials were being trashed or burned, that fuel was 
being wasted, that labor costs were too high and that the town 
waste and recycling technology was out of date. A new direc-
tor with 30 years experience in waste and recycling launched 
an aggressive plan to increase recycling and decrease costs. 
The town has since increased recycling 122 percent, reduced 
costs 28 percent and increased revenues 100 percent while 
offering new services and eliminating negative environmental 
impacts. By working with the selectman, the public, schools 
and outside vendors, PERC demonstrated that recycling can 

The Next Forty
The list of accomplishments made by 
the EPA represents a remarkable level 
of achievement in protecting the nation’s 
human health and the environment. Over 
the course of forty years, a culture of inno-
vation and cooperation has made the EPA 
a model for regulatory agencies around 
the world, setting an example for how 
effective laws and regulations, combined 
with consistent enforcement and voluntary 
compliance, can reverse the impacts of 
harmful practices and products, creating a 
healthier environment for everyone.

Throughout its forty year history, the EPA 
has accepted one major challenge after 
another, taking its mandate from the Amer-
ican people and their elected offi cials and 
working diligently to achieve the diverse 
goals assigned to it. The responsibility to 
ensure public health and safety repre-
sents an enormous ongoing challenge, 
but the agency’s 18,000 highly educated, 
motivated and committed employees have 
proven their willingness and ability to 
take on diffi cult problems, always looking 
for better, more effi cient ways achieve the 
Agency’s critical mission.
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have a powerful impact on the environment and costs when 
made simple and easy. The major transformation was a switch 
to single stream recycling and providing a user-friendly 
facility for residents. The public was kept in the loop, and 
the transfer station was transformed from an unsafe site to a 
user-friendly recycling complex. 

Safe Shops Project
Boston Public Health Commission
Auto shops and nail salons use hazardous chemicals in almost 
every service, and customers, community residents and work-
ers can be exposed to them. These enterprises now are safer 
places to work in Boston, thanks to the Boston Public Health 
Commission’s Safe Shops Project. This project developed 
voluntary and regulatory measures to reduce exposures to 
hazardous materials in both venues. It worked with businesses, 
the community and the city to help reduce the challenges 
facing neighborhoods with more than their share of these 
businesses. Before 2007, the Safe Shops Project focused 
primarily on auto body and repair shops. After that, its scope 
expanded to incorporate nail salons. The project offers safety 
training, health care referrals and technical assistance, and 
all is culturally appropriate for businesses mostly owned by 
immigrants. The Safe Shops Project has trained more than 600 
auto shop workers and 300 nail technicians on environmental 
health and safety. In addition, it has developed an online tool 
kit for other communities to create their own Safe Shops 
Project to replace toxic chemicals with safer alternatives. 
The project also is developing consumer education tools to 
help protect clients from exposure. The Boston Public Health 
Commission’s Safe Shops Project is a community model of 
public health, community involvement and enforcement that 
involves and responds to stakeholders’ needs.
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Town of Sanford, Maine
James Gulnac and Mark Green
This award goes to two town leaders who have done outstand-
ing work in brownsfi elds redevelopment in Sanford, Maine. 
This former textile mill center, with a population of 22,000, 
has been struggling with numerous abandoned mills and 
vacant properties. Since 2004, when Sanford received its 
fi rst brownfi elds assessment grant, James Gulnac, director 
of planning and community development, and Mark Green, 
town manager, have focused on ways to boost this chroni-
cally depressed area. Since then, the two men have overseen 
the assessment of over 20 brownfi elds properties. They have 
coordinated with the state and regional planning commis-
sion to leverage as much funding and technical assistance as 
possible. No funding stone has been left unturned. 

For instance, Sanford was one of only 23 communities nation-
wide to receive EPA’s new Areawide Planning Pilot. The town 
will use this funding for planning at numerous brownfi elds 
sites, an historic mill area. James and Mark have also focused 
on involving citizens in planning, through workshops, focus 
groups, design charettes, and public hearings. These efforts 
have given the town optimism and momentum, which has led 
to results. The recent construction of a road and bike path 
through the Mill Yard, which will anchor a new development, 
is another example of the success achieved by the combined 
efforts of James Gulnac and Mark Green.

It is in this spirit that the EPA as a whole 
looks forward to the emerging challenges 
and risks ahead, with a growing national 
population and increasing demand for 
natural resources, energy, waste manage-
ment, as well as rising concerns over 
greenhouse gas emissions and the effects 
of climate change. The agency stands 
committed to building on its past achieve-
ments as it addresses new issues emerging 
within its purview. 

If the past is any guide, the EPA will play 
an important role in driving the innovation 
required to continue on a path begun forty 
years ago, when noxious smog over urban 
centers began to clear, our contaminated 
waters began to recover, and a sense of 
environmental justice for all citizens at ev-
ery level of society started taking fi rm root.

www.aspeninstitute.org
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Boston Bruins
The Boston Bruins has joined the 
Rock and Wrap It Up! fi ght against 
hunger across the United States 
and Canada. This past season all 30 
of the National Hockey League’s 
teams, including the Boston Bruins, 
committed to work with Rock and 
Wrap it Up! to pack up all prepared 
but unsold concession food and give 
it to local shelters and places in need. 
This season the Bruins donated 4,950 
meals and 6,950 pounds of food. 
Teams with long-established relation-
ships with Rock and Wrap It Up! have 
donated more than 170,000 meals 
since 2007. The NHL is the fi rst sports 
league to have all its member clubs 

participate in Rock and Wrap It Up! The project was founded by 
Syd Mandelbaum, a forensic scientist who in 1991 combined his 
love of music with a passion for wiping out hunger by redistribut-
ing leftover food from rock concerts. The program now works 
with more than 150 bands, 200 schools and universities and 50 
sports franchises. It has collected more than 100 million pounds 
of food to feed more than 200 million people.

Boston Properties 
One of the largest owners and developers of offi ce properties in 
the city, Boston Properties, has made sustainability a cornerstone 
of its corporate practices. The company has shown that busi-
ness leaders can change the way that they operate to protect the 
environment, while remaining competitive. Boston Properties, 
headquartered in the Prudential Center, works with tenants to 
manage energy, control lighting, conserve and reduce water use 
and achieve other energy effi ciencies. An example is the soon-to-
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be-complete green skyscraper project at Atlantic Wharf, which is 
seeking the U.S. Green Building Council’s LEED Gold rating for 
components of the project. They include incorporating an historic 
property into the larger development; capturing rainwater on the 
roof and diverting 12.5 million gallons of water; and recycling 86 
percent of construction material. Boston Properties is one of the 
leading property owners participating in Boston’s annual Lights 
Out Boston program in which property owners and management 
fi rms voluntarily turn off or dim architectural and inside lighting 
at night during bird migration seasons. This effort protects birds 
and reduces nighttime energy use. Boston Properties has set an 
example by demonstrating the simple steps that can be taken to 
ensure a greener, more prosperous and sustainable Boston.

Save That Stuff, Inc.
Last year, Save That Stuff, a pioneer in providing a composting 
service in the Boston area, made signifi cant achievements in 
its efforts to achieve a zero waste region. It added a compost 
collection truck, opened a new material recycling facility and 
partnered with the local high school’s green engineering program. 
In partnership with the City of Cambridge in 2008, it launched 
its compost collection program. With its new truck, Save That 
Stuff can collect up to 30 tons of materials a day from some 
250 customers. Its new 10,000-square-foot recycling facility on 
the Boston waterfront helped it to ‘green’ more than 75 events, 
including the First Annual Boston Local Food Festival. In its 
second year of working with the Boston Marathon, the orga-
nization achieved a 94 percent diversion rate. It partnered with 
the Newton North “Greengineers” Program to provide recycled 
materials for students to fi nd uses for non-recyclable items. 
With used vegetable oil, students built equipment to make small 
amounts of biodiesel and now produce biodiesel and sell it back 
to Save That Stuff. Students also made, and now sell, bags from 
large banners generated from shows at the Boston Convention 
and Exhibition Center.
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Waves Car Wash
Waves Car Wash, located in West Roxbury, Mass., is not only an 
environmentally friendly business but also works to educate the 
public on ways to conserve natural resources. It is an example 
of a local business that has chosen to embrace green technology 
and practices responsible environmental stewardship. Owner 
Adam Korngold demonstrated a strong environmental ethic and is 
committed to promoting the use of green technology. Last August, 
Waves Car Wash installed a $220,000 PV system to generate 
20% of its electrical needs and celebrated going green by host-
ing an environmental fair to demonstrate the PV technology. The 
company participated in the ASES national solar tour last fall, with 
a booth educating customers of the benefi ts and the affordability 
of PV systems. Waves Car Wash also uses energy effi cient motors 
tied to Variable Frequency Drives, which reduces the electrical 
usage. In regard to water conservation, the company installed a 
water reclamation system that reduces its water consumption to 20 
gallons per car, compared with 100 gallons of water used during 
a home driveway wash. It has three 1500-gallon water reclaim 
tanks that store wastewater that is pumped through two fi lters and 
injected with ozone to kill bacteria. The cleaned reclaim water is 
pumped onto cars through certain stages, including the high pres-
sure arch and under-wash. This car wash uses about 20 gallons of 
water per car, which is about the equivalent of a 30-minute shower.



President’s Environmental Youth Awards (PEYA)
Boston Latin School Youth Climate Action Network
Boston Latin School students founded the Youth Climate Action Network (Youth CAN) in 2007 
after watching the movie, An Inconvenient Truth. BLS Youth CAN was the fi rst and founding 
group of a growing network of after-school, extra-curricular environmental climate change 
clubs. BLS Youth CAN’s major initiatives include a statewide education for sustainability 
campaign and corresponding curriculum initiative, a free annual climate change summit at MIT 
for youth and educators, a growing network of Youth Climate Action member clubs in MA 
schools, a shared green roof and community learning center proposal that students developed 
in partnership with Studio G Architects, and a comprehensive sustainable food program work-
ing with Farm to School, a local chef, and parents. The students act to address issues of global 
climate change and promote sustainability in their school and communities. They engage in 
extensive educational outreach and host numerous events for students and teachers. They are 
demonstrating a model for greening middle and high school campuses and curriculum, and 
are promoting a network capable of fostering youth leadership statewide.

In the four years since BLS Youth CAN was created, the students have: 
•  organized and hosted an annual climate summit at MIT. The 5th Annual Summit will   
  take place on Saturday, May 21, 2011 in the Stata Center at MIT. Colin Beavan, the 
  “No Impact Man” will deliver the keynote.
•  proposed a green roof and community learning center to be shared with other schools 
  (launched in the fall of 2009)
•  conducted an energy audit and energy assessments for the Boston Latin School 
  (December of 2008) and established Boston Latin School Youth CAN as a model for   
  schools that want to green their facilities
•  distributed ten $1,000 climate action grants to other groups to promote teen-led     
  climate action projects and the growth of the youth network (June 2009, thanks to a 
  grant from the National Wildlife Federation)
•  hosted an annual fall kickoff for the Youth Climate Action Network (Green Roof 
  Block Party October 2009, Sustainable Food Fair November 2010)
•  launched a statewide education for sustainability campaign (June 2008)
•  organized an Annual Teach-In on global climate change solutions at the Boston 
  Latin School
•  established a network that now includes 20 member groups across Massachusetts 
•  brought together 34 teachers from 17 schools for a week-long sustainability training 
  in July 2010 at which curriculum was developed for a 7-12 sustainability pilot 
  currently being implemented at the Boston Latin School. A second Summer Institute   
  on Sustainability for educators will take place in July 2011.
•  planted a culinary garden at the school and worked with Farm to School to bring    
  fresh, local produce to the cafeteria weekly
•  won tens of thousands of dollars in grants, competitions, and prizes
•  held the only youth position on the year-long Climate Action Leadership Committee  
  convened by Boston Mayor Thomas Menino (2009/2010)
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Our Accompaniment

Ray Cavicchio 
and his amazing invention, the Cavichord

Ray’s musical career started in Hollywood at age 16 as a 
marimba artist on the Lawrence Welk Show. Although the 
producers wanted Ray and his brother, Rob, to stay on with the 
Welk show, the offer was politely declined due to their college 
aspirations. Ray has a Ph.D. from Tufts in Psychology-Medical 
Engineering, and is a patent holder. He is a photographer, 
computer-graphic artist, and an instrument-rated private pilot. 

Ray had classical piano lessons from age 8 to 12, followed 
by some marimba lessons from his dad, Salvy, a virtuoso 
featured on several popular radio and TV shows in the 1940s 
and 1950s. Salvy’s brother, Dan, gave Ray an accordion 
when Ray was in college. Ray soon rigged the accordion 
with an electronic bass device using circuitry copied from 
an organ pedal-board. Unfortunately, a few years later this 
unique accordion was stolen along with the special bass 
device. However upsetting it seemed at the time, technol-
ogy had evolved, and Ray patented an innovative circuit, 
incorporating several improvements, thus paving the way 
for his ultimate keyboard instrument, the Cavichord.

The Cavichord
A standard accordion has bass and chord buttons on the left 
side, and a piano-style keyboard on the right. The Cavichord 
makes good use of this intrinsic triple-section design while 
adding a fourth section of melody derived from the highest 
note played with the right hand. Each of these four sections 
can play a unique combination of sounds simultaneously 
depending on how  the Cavichord is squeezed. With prac-
tice it can sound and feel as though there were a symphony 
orchestra under one’s fi ngertips with each section respond-
ing independently yet harmoniously. Therefore, all of the 
music is fundamentally live at all times.

You will hear the exhilarating sound of a harp glissando. 
No other keyboard in the world has this feature. These 
arpeggios were recorded live as Ray played them. He 
invented special circuitry that allows reproduction of these 
arpeggios at will using the chord buttons of the Cavichord.

We welcome Ray Cavicchio and his Cavichord—an 
Environmental Merit Awards Ceremony tradition. 
www.raycavicchio.com



37

Liz Lohnes
Guest Vocalist

Liz Lohnes is an accomplished singer and songwriter 
from Boston and a student at Berklee College of Music. 

She was recently featured in LL Cool J’s blog, where his 
daughter Tali chose Liz as “Lady of the Week” with her 
song “Baby “and DJ Cut listed her song “Vera’s Lullaby” 
in his top 10.

In 2009, Liz’s music ranked in the top 100 for twitter music.

She was nominated in 2 categories at the 2009 USA4real 
Music Awards: best hip-hop/pop Newbee & best hip-
hop/R&B/pop Song of the Year “Where You Are”.

Liz’s original song “Reaching for the Stars” won her a 
spot on the 2009 MySpace Music Calendar. They were 
looking for original music that was inspiring. Liz was 
truly honored to be featured for the month of April.

Her original song “Do Your Thing” was chosen by Serena 
Williams as one of the fi ve fi nalists in a worldwide song-
writing contest to be Serena’s theme song.

She is the proud recipient of the United Divas Scholar-
ship. United Divas encourages women to be positive role 
models and leaders. Liz said it was an honor to receive 
the award, especially because it is something she feels 
strongly about.

Liz’s original music has been played on several radio 
stations. She has performed with American Idol Ayla 
Brown who she met through a local radio station. Liz 
also performed at American Idol Kimberly Locke’s Block 
Party with WSRS another radio station who requested 
an interview with Liz.

Liz has also performed at many large venues such as 
The Apollo Theater; Gillette Stadium; TD Bank North 
Garden; The Hard Rock Cafe in Times Square; Six Flags 
Great Escape, NY; Six Flags, MA; Downtown Crossing 
Summer Concert Series in Boston to name a few.

Keep an eye on Liz as she has some new and exciting 
music coming out in the next few months.



The Paul G. Keough Earth Artist Program

The Paul G. Keough Earth Artist Program began 
thirty-eight years ago by EPA’s former Deputy 
Regional Administrator.  Mr. Keough had a fi rm desire 
to expand environmental education, and he created this 
contest to inspire students and their teachers to learn 
more about the world we live in and take action to 
protect the environment.  

Mrs. Danielson’s class was one of last year’s winners. 
Their design was also selected by EPA’s Headquarters 
offi ce in Washington, D.C. to appear on this year’s 
Earth Day Tee Shirt.

artwork (at right):
Mrs. Danielson’s 3rd Grade Class
Delaney Elementary School 
Wrentham, MA





Pick 5 for the Environment

Pick 5 is an international environmental connec-
tion effort brought to you by the U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency and the U.S. Department of State.

Environmental action can mean doing different things 
in different places, but it begins by taking the simple 
steps where you live. Doing your part means doing 
what you can do. By choosing fi ve or more environ-
mental actions and sharing your own, you are joining 
thousands of others who are doing the same. Together 
we can make the biggest difference, so make your 
actions count today!

http://epa.gov/pick5/







Go Green

With Go Green, a pane of 16 stamps were issued April 
14. The U.S. Postal Service seeks to raise awareness of 
simple actions each of us can take to conserve natural 
resources and promote the health of our environment.

The Go Green stamps are being issued as Forever® 
stamps. Forever stamps are always equal in value to 
the current First-Class Mail one-ounce rate.

Artist Eli Noyes of San Francisco, California, gets the 
points across in a colorful and playful manner. The art 
shows both genders and a range of ages, from a small 
girl turning off a light switch to an adult choosing to 
walk instead of drive. It conveys a positive message: 
things we can easily do to have an immediate impact on 
the air we breathe and the energy we consume.

Consider, for example, recycling, the action item 
suggested on one of the stamps. Most of us realize that 
recycling cans and bottles reduces the amount of waste 
at landfi lls. But how many of us know that it also saves 
energy equivalent to billions of gallons of gasoline every 
year and reduces greenhouse gas emissions equivalent 
to removing millions of cars from the roads? That is 
because making containers such as aluminum cans 
from raw rather than recycled materials is extremely 
energy-intensive and releases large amounts of carbon 
dioxide into the air.

Or consider the action items on some of the other 
stamps. Did you know, for example, that fi xing a leaky 
faucet can save thousands of gallons of water per year? 
Or that even the simplest insulation, like caulking or 
weatherstripping, can pay for itself in reduced utility 
bills within one year? In fact, insulating your home is 
one of the best things you can do for the environment 
since homes consume about a fi fth of all energy used 
in the U.S.—more than cars or planes—and typically 
a third of this energy is wasted by escaping through 
cracks and poorly sealed areas.



Rivanna Natural Designs, Inc.
Green awards for your next green event

At Rivanna Natural Designs, Inc. we believe products that 
express gratitude, reward performance, and celebrate excel-
lence should harm neither the planet nor the people who 
create, purchase, or receive them. 

This year’s plaques were crafted in the U.S. from sustainably 
harvested wood and are certifi ed by the Forest Stewardship 
Council (FSC). The cherry for the awards was harvested 
from Eastern U.S. forests. FSC certifi cation ensures that the 
forests will serve local communities for generations to come.

Rivanna Natural Designs is honored to create these awards 
for the EPA’s New England Region. The central principal of 
ourbusiness is that, in its every aspect, our work must refl ect 
our strong obligation to our clients, coworkers, community, 
andenvironment. A certifi ed woman-owned business, we 
participate in a number of voluntary programs aimed at 
minimizing our environmental footprint, including EPA’s 
Green Power Partnership and EnergySTAR™ for Small 
Business.

www.rivannadesigns.com






